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ITEM NUMBER 2022-0412 
 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY DATE: 10/20/2022 

 
STAFF 
Jodi Royal-Goodwin, Community Development Director 
  
SUBJECT 
Request to Approve of Change Order #1 for the Taxilane Widening Project  
  
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
Presented for Council’s consideration is a request to approve change order #1 to the contract 
with Heuer Construction, Inc. for $5,139.45 to widen a portion of the taxilane at the Muscatine 
Municipal Airport.  
  
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends Council approve change order #1 for the taxilane widening project with 
Heuer Construction, Inc. for an increase of $5,139.45.  
  
BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 
In 2020, the construction of 3 box hangars was completed at the Muscatine Municipal Airport 
with Iowa Department of Transportation (IDOT) funding. However, the offset of the taxilane 
center line should be 57.5 feet from any obstructions, but the current taxiway width passing 
the east most hangar is just 50 feet. Widening the taxiway will be necessary to accommodate 
larger aircraft in the new large hangar. 
 
The Airport Commission requested an application for this project be submitted, and Bolton & 
Menk prepared an application as part of the professional services agreement. All IDOT vertical 
infrastructure grant applications require a 15% local match. The total cost of the proposed 
project was $151,700. The grant would cover $128,945 and a required local share of $22,755. 
Council accepted the IDOT grant at their September 16, 2021 meeting. 
 
Bolton & Menk has designed the project and prepared plans and specifications, along with a 
revised cost estimate, to let the project for bid. The cost estimate was $160,791. The IDOT 
grant is $128,945, requiring $31,846 in local funding. There is approximately $26,000 in bond 
proceeds remaining from the hangar construction project that can be used for this purpose. 
Below is a summary of contracting activities for this to date. 



 
            Set a public hearing for April 7, 2022                         March 17, 2022 
            Conduct Public Hearing                                              April 7. 2022 
            Approve Plans and Specifications                              April 7. 2022 
            Receive and Open Bids                                              April 21, 2022 
            Recommend Award                                                     April 25, 2022 
            Request Approval of Contract and Bond                    May 5, 2022 
             
The contract with Heuer Construction, Inc. is for $170,112.00. Change order #1 increases the 
contract by $5,139.45 to $175,251.45. The primary reason for the change order is the need to 
purchase an alternative base material. The plan had been to reuse the material from the 
taxiway project. Unfortunately, it was contaminated with dirt and base rock had to be moved 
from off-site, and an additional cost of $11,700. Fortunately, this was savings from other 
quantity reductions reduced this by more than 50%.    
  
CITY FINANCIAL IMPACT 
There will be no impact to the general fund. Any costs not covered by the IDOT grant or 
previous bond will be included in the 2024 bond issue.   
  
ATTACHMENTS 
1. 2022-10-11 - CO # 1 - Final - Signed by Heuer and CLB (1) 



Dr. Brad Bark (Oct 24, 2022 16:36 CDT)
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